
June 25, 2014 

 

Honorable Michael J. Murphy 

Alderman, 10th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 10
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #140412 

 INSTALL STOP SIGNS ON WEST DIXON STREET 

 AT SOUTH 78
TH

 STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Murphy: 

 

This is in response to a request we received from a local resident to install the above-captioned 

traffic control. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that sight obstructions exist 

on the northeast and northwest corners of the intersection in the form of a hill that would reduce 

the safe approach speed and thereby warrant the above-captioned control. We therefore, in the 

interest of public safety, recommend the installation of the stop control. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that 

you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:clm 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety



June 25, 2014 

 

Honorable James A. Bohl, Jr. 

Alderman, 5th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 5
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #140412 

 INSTALL STOP SIGN ON NORTH COLONIAL DRIVE 

 AT NORTH 98
TH

 STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Bohl: 

 

This is in response to a request we received from a local resident to install the above-captioned 

traffic control. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that a sight obstruction 

exists on the southeast corner of the intersection in the form of bushes that would reduce the 

safe approach speed and thereby warrant the above-captioned control. We therefore, in the 

interest of public safety, recommend the installation of the stop control. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that 

you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:clm 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety



June 25, 2014 

 

Honorable James A. Bohl, Jr. 

Alderman, 5th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  5th ALD. DIST. - FILE #140412 

 INSTALL YIELD SIGNS ON WEST NASH STREET 

 AT NORTH 99TH STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Bohl: 

 

This is in response to a request we received from a local resident to install the above-captioned 

traffic control. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that a sight obstruction 

exists on the southwest corner of the intersection in the form of bushes that would reduce the 

safe approach speed and thereby warrant the above-captioned control. We therefore, in the 

interest of public safety, recommend the installation of the yield control. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that 

you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:clm 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



June 25, 2014 

  

  

Honorable Tony Zielinski 

Alderman, 14th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

  

SUBJECT: 14th ALD. DIST. - FILE #140412 

 INSTALL NO TRUCKING 3 TONS OR OVER IN THE 

 ALLEY BOUNDED BY WEST OKLAHOMA AVENUE, 

 WEST EUCLID AVENUE, SOUTH 13TH STREET AND 

 SOUTH 14TH STREET 

  

Dear Alderman Zielinski: 

  

In compliance with your request on behalf of local residents, legislation will be prepared for 

consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned traffic 

control. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:clm 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



June 25, 2014 

  

  

Honorable Tony Zielinski 

Alderman, 14th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

  

SUBJECT: 14th ALD. DIST. - FILE #140412 

 INSTALL ALL-WAY STOP ON SOUTH GRAHAM STREET 

 AND EAST HOMER STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Zielinski: 

  

This is in response to your request on behalf of local residents to install the above-captioned 

traffic control restriction. 

  

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that the intersection has not 

met the warrants to install the requested all-way stop control at the intersection of South 

Graham Street and East Homer Street. However, in compliance with your request, legislation 

will be prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:clm 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 


